
 

 

Via Electronic Filing: psc@utah.gov 
 
November 17, 2021 
 
Advice Letter No. T-21-2180-T02 
 
Mr. Gary L. Widerburg, Commission Administrator 
The Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber Wells Building 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

Enclosed with this electronic filing to psc@utah.gov is the proposed tariff sheet for All West 
Communications, Inc. (T-21-2180-T02) filed with the Division of Public Utilities for the Local Tariff on 
file as Utah PUC No. 2. 

Revised Tariff Sheet Canceling Tariff Sheet 
4th Revised Sheet No. 61 3rd Revised Sheet No. 61 
 
On November 5, 2021, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) issued an order (DA 21-1389) 
pausing the elimination of the federal Lifeline benefit for standalone voice service for one year.  As a 
result, Lifeline customers subscribed only to voice service or voice with a non-qualifying broadband 
service will continue to receive the federal Lifeline benefit. Therefore, All West Communications, Inc. 
submits this filing to remove the $0.00 Lifeline rate from the Lifeline Rates table and the associated 
footnote. 

Transmitted herewith are searchable Adobe Acrobat pdfs – one showing the changed page with 
revisions indicated via strikeout, and the other showing the changes as they will appear in the proposed 
new tariff. We respectfully request that the proposed changes become effective December 1, 2021, per 
FCC order. 

Please call me at 509-777-0137 or email at tym.rutkowski@mossadams.com if you have questions 
about the content or Samantha Simatos at 509-777-0209 for questions on the filing. 

Sincerely, 

 
Tym Rutkowski 
Senior Manager for Moss Adams LLP 
 
Attachments 
cc:  Jenny Prescott (via e-mail) 

Jenny Pettingill (via e-mail) 
The Public Service Commission of Utah (via e-mail) 


